
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PACC Newsletter 
September 2022 

Welcome to the September Issue of PACC’s monthly newsletter. 

We hope that you have had an enjoyable summer, and the 

transition has gone smoothly if your young person has returned 

to education. 

Meet the Team 

PACC have recently made some changes to the job roles of existing members of the team. Abi and 

Denise will now be responsible for the role of Preparation for Adulthood Navigators. Contact details 

for all of the team and their job titles can be found below: 

 

                          
          Sarah Thomas                       Zara Bowden         Abi Taylor 
Participation Lead, Trustee,   Communication & Engagement Lead,  Support and Development Lead, 

NMAIS Pilot Co-ordinator  Chair      Preparation for Adulthood Navigator 
enquiries@paccshropshire.org.uk   chair@paccshropshire.org.uk    Abi@paccshropshire.org.uk  

 

                                                                                 
       Cathy Williams                                                   Denise Glover          Annie Taylor 

 Administrator          Preparation for Adulthood Navigator,   Community Volunteer 

cathy@paccshropshire.org.uk                               Community Volunteer 
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Preparation for Adulthood Healthy Lives Programme 

Establishing healthy habits in childhood is important for adult 

health, but data shows that children and young people with 

SEND are more at risk of having lower activity levels, unhealthy 

diets, being under or overweight or suffering from poor mental 

health.  

One of the challenges faced by SEND families is finding 

opportunities for their children and young people to participate 

in the community-based activities that others take for granted. 

With all of this in mind PACC worked with Adult Social Care 

and in particular Shropshire Day Opportunities Service to 

create the PFA Healthy Lives Programme, which ran over 

summer.  

A total of 55 Young People attended activites on the 

programme, taking part in a variety of sessions including a 

launch event at Derwen College; Making music and Telling 

Tales at Arty Party; Multi-sports and gym at Sundorne Sports 

Village; a disco and saying thankyou to others with an 

afternoon tea at Aspirations; Crafts and a trip to the farm at 

Avalon; A trip to the farm at Greenacres; Baking and 

Scavenger hunts at Bethphage; Cooking at Wayfairers; Disney 

sing-along at Albert road and lots more activities! 

PACC will be using all the learning from the PFA Healthy Live 

Programme in our ongoing discussions with local services and 

decision makers about how best to support the health and 

wellbeing of young people with SEND, along with how best to 

support young people’s transition to adult services. 



 

 

Transport 

PACC are currently collecting feedback from Parent Carers about SEND 

transport and how you have found the process. We would appreciate you 

taking a few minutes to complete the survey on the link below: 

 

Parent Carer Wellbeing Survey 

Shropshire parent carers have told us that there are a number of areas that issues that impact on their 
wellbeing, these are; 

• Loneliness 

• A lack of understanding by services of their lives 

• A lack of a break from caring responsibilities 

• A lack of mental health support for parent carers 

• The difficulty in accessing services 

• The difficulty in understanding and navigating the system 

PACC are currently collecting information on what support you would find helpful, and feedback on your 
wellbeing. We have put together a survey and would appreciate your feedback 

                                                                                                           

Healthy Parent Carer Programme 

PACC will be delivering the Healthy Parent Carer Programme from October, initially focusing on Parent Carers 

of Young People who are currently at the stage of preparation for adulthood (14+). 

The programme is designed to improve parent carers’ health and wellbeing by promoting empowerment, 

confidence, and resilience. The programme is led by parent carers and involves working with others in a group 

to encourage behaviours associated with better health and wellbeing. The behaviours are called CLANGERS: 

Connect, Learn, be Active, Notice, Give, Eat well, Relax and Sleep, and are based on a book by Dr Phil 

Hammond. 

The programme will be delivered online and will begin in January. If you would like more information or are 

interested on signing up for the programme, please email Abi@paccshropshire.org.uk or visit Parent and Carer 

Council Shropshire (PACC) (paccshropshire.org.uk) for updates. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CmbBPaw73m
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=8-Ry0vSxDkyIYEnABJKdr4weeN0bZoFNn8BN-6L8R2dUQUhUREpOQzJVTERJOEZEQkVXU1RKT1ZCVS4u
mailto:Abi@paccshropshire.org.uk
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/
http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Specialist Shortbreaks Services 

Specialist Short Breaks Services in Shropshire are due to be re-commissioned in April 2024, when the current 

contracts end.  PACC is working with Shropshire Council to co-produce this process and to ensure that the 

service continues to reflect the needs of SEND families who use this service.  More information about this work 

is available on the PACC website http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/specialist-short-breaks-re-commissioning 

Action For Children Half-Term Holiday Support 

Bookings are now being taken for Action for Children (AFC) Shropshire Community 
Short Breaks October half term activities. AFC provide short break holiday support to 
children and young people 4-18 yrs who are registered with All In. Sessions will 
consist of sporting activities, sensory play, arts & crafts, local walks and play parks 
and local outings i.e. Cinema, Attingham Park, Ironbridge Museums, using worker’s 
cars /mini bus.  

To book a place please complete this form.  Please note this form will close on 
Monday 26th September 2022 at 5pm 

PACC AGM 

Bookings for the AGM will close on Monday 3rd October. To register for the event: 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/annual-general-meeting-2022-tickets-419495120197 

 

http://www.paccshropshire.org.uk/specialist-short-breaks-re-commissioning
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjA5MjEuNjM5OTE4OTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2Zvcm1zLm9mZmljZS5jb20vUGFnZXMvUmVzcG9uc2VQYWdlLmFzcHg_aWQ9SVMwdlI2a0E0ay1MRkZIaUhYNXZuNXRaOVRsSVMxRkdnXzdDV3NLRlQxeFVRMU5YTkRaRVNrVkNUVmxEU1RSTk1scEpURFEwU0U5WU5TNHUifQ.nvOnUIOhBL97C0VDrcmUjjs0rZkowBh2k3fpWuEbEAY/s/1516036755/br/144424222143-l
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/annual-general-meeting-2022-tickets-419495120197


What’s on? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 7th October 

 4th November 

3rd December 

 

https://www.uklittlerascals.com/
https://www.identityschoolofdance.com/
https://nerdycoffee.co/
https://actioconsortium.wixsite.com/website/activities-1


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22nd- 31st October 

https://exoticzoo.co.uk/


Education 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Derwen College Open Evenings 

We have open evenings coming up this term for our 

sites at Ludlow, Telford and Walford. 

The open evening events give opportunity to parents 

and carers of young people with SEND to view our 

facilities.  

Find out how we challenge and empower students to 

learn vocational and independence skills. 

Our sites at Ludlow, Telford and Walford are open to 

day students from Shropshire, Telford and the 

surrounding area. 

Book now: 

https://www.derwen.ac.uk/parents.../admissions/open-

days/ 

 

Health Outcomes for young People 
throughout Education (HOPE) Survey 

The aim of this England-wide survey is to 

document how Special Educational Needs and 

Disability (SEND) identification and provision 

varies by Local Authority. 

For more information please click the link 

below. 

https://www.derwen.ac.uk/parents-professionals/admissions/open-days/?fbclid=IwAR1TPPgGMw6ShN-nXhoqBcUNjutAkSRDkhguvU8yjH9lyd8Qxk2DLQ8E5T8
https://www.derwen.ac.uk/parents-professionals/admissions/open-days/?fbclid=IwAR1TPPgGMw6ShN-nXhoqBcUNjutAkSRDkhguvU8yjH9lyd8Qxk2DLQ8E5T8
https://www.redcap-ide-cam.org.uk/surveys/?s=7ADWP7HHJWDWHCY8
https://www.scg.ac.uk/our-courses/progression-events


 

A number of Parent Carers have contacted us about school refusal and anxiety. Therefore, this month 

we decided to share a number of coping strategies and resources that may be helpful. 

It is completely normal for young people to feel worried about school life occasionally, especially at the start of a new 

school year or during transition. In some cases this can build up so much that young people are reluctant to go to 

school and are unable to attend.  

It is important to recognise the problem and work with your young person, to get them the right support as soon as 

possible. They may be worried about things like settling into a new school, friendships difficulties, exam pressure, 

finding the work difficult, feeling pressured or bullying.  

How can I help my young person with 

school anxiety? 

• Ask your child what is worrying 

them 

• Think about what changes could 

be made 

• Reach out to school 

• Set a daily routine 

• Create a worry box 

• Discuss coping strategies 

 

Strategies to help reduce anxiety 

• Identify a ‘safe person’ at school your young person can talk to 

• Ask school to ‘buddy up’ or provide a mentor 

• Ensure your young person have a safe space at school they 

know they can go for break or difficult times 

• Find ways to make them feel more involved- clubs, seeing 

peers outside of school 

• Flexible start time/ timetable or extra time to transition 

between lessons 

• Time out cards if lessons become overwhelming 

Helping your young person with school 

refusal 

• Validate their experience 

• Try to keep calm 

• Give strategies time to work 

• Recognise small achievements 

• Stick to a routine 

• Encourage social contact and 

activities 

• Seek professional support 

• Make sure you look after yourself 

How can we work with school? 

• Organise a meeting as soon as you can 

• Work to identify triggers and changes with the school and your 

young person 

• Try and maintain an open and positive relationship with school 

 

Returning to school 

• Set small achievable goals- such as 

visiting school or attending one 

lesson 

• Ask for a reduced timetable 

• Request a home visit from a school 

staff member 



 

Useful guides for explaining anxiety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Useful Links 

• Beam 

• Kooth 

• Autism West Midlands 

• Healios 

• BeeU Urgent helpline 

• Shropshire council school 

attendance information 

• “Let’s get our children back 

into education” 

• IASS 

• IPSEA 

 

 

Useful resources: 

• Worry Monster  

• Social Stories 

• Visual Timetable 

• Fidget toys 

• Worry box 

• Feelings journal 

• Relaxation/ breathing techniques 

 

https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/information/young-people/well-being/services/beam-shropshire-telford-wrekin
https://www.koothplc.com/
https://autismwestmidlands.org.uk/
https://healios.org.uk/
https://camhs.mpft.nhs.uk/beeu
https://shropshire.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-attendance-or-exclusion/
https://shropshire.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-attendance-or-exclusion/
https://newsroom.shropshire.gov.uk/2022/04/campaign-launches-children-young-people-return-education/
https://newsroom.shropshire.gov.uk/2022/04/campaign-launches-children-young-people-return-education/
https://www.cabshropshire.org.uk/shropshire-iass/
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/
https://cdn.memiah.co.uk/blog/wp-content/uploads/counselling-directory.org.uk/2017/09/Parents-Factsheet-Anxiety-in-children-6.pdf
https://cdn.memiah.co.uk/blog/wp-content/uploads/counselling-directory.org.uk/2017/09/Worries-and-anxiety-factsheet-for-kids-Counselling-Directory-and-Happiful-Kids-2.pdf

